GOWRIE NSW ERSKINEVILLE NEWSLETTER

ISSUE: TERM 1 2023





APRIL VACATION GARE!

Can you believe Term 1 of 2023 is almost complete? The team at Gowrie Erko have been busy discussing with the children what activities they would like to see during this vacation care period. The children had many wonderful ideas and even decided on some previous favourite activities from other vacation care programs.

To secure your spot please head to:

https://www.gowriensw.com.au/vacation-care/erskineville If you have any trouble making these bookings please don't hesitate to contact our enrollments team: enrolments@gowriensw.com.au



Gowrie NSW Erskineville

Outside School Hours & Vacation Care

7am to 8.30am & 3pm to 6pm, Monday to Friday 7am to 6pm (Vacation Care)

- A Erskineville Public School Malcolm St (Enter through Bridge St), Erskineville NSW 2043
- M 0402 021 613
- erskinevilleoshc@gowriensw.com.au
- www.gowriensw.com.au

FIND OUT MORE

To view our programs, make an online booking, or to find out more, please visit our website or scan the QR code

https://www.gowriensw.com.au/o ut-of-hours-care/erskineville



Visits to our program are always welcome and can be arranged by calling the Program Manager or emailing the centre.

We would love to hear from our families, if you wish to provide feedback, or if our have questions, comments or concerns, please feel free to contact the centre via email, in person or phone.



Our current team now consists of:

PERMANENT EDUCATORS

Joel

Program Manager

Vanessa & Edyta

Assistant Program Manager

Kelly, Ivy, Claire, Alice

Educator

CASUAL EDUCATORS

Mina, Alex, Sarah

This month's featured educator



Vanessa

For your attention to people, detail, and individuals. For going above and beyond in supporting a sense of inclusion within the program.

PROGRAM HIGHLIGHTS



Sun safe water play:

As many of you are aware at the beginning of the year we asked for water play permission forms to be completed. As the past couple of days have been quite warm a few children have asked to participate in water play and this is where these permission forms came into action.

The children who had permission set up a slip-and-slide on the turf, made out of a large tarp and blue gym mats. The children worked together to build this structure and had a blast sliding down and colling off.

The children are definitely looking forward to having more days like these.

Intranet competition:

We have some exciting news! After sifting through your awesome entries, we have finally come up with a shortlist of names for our Intranet. But now, we need your help to choose the winner. Without further ado, here are the finalists:

- •Zara (Lady Zara, the founder of Gowrie NSW in 1940)
- •Marri (Dharug language meaning 'more')
- •Bayala (Dharug language meaning 'speak, yarning')
- •GG (Gowrie Go)



Children's quotes:

Joel was having a conversation with the kindergarten children and testing whether he remembered all the parents' names. However, one child corrected him when he said their Dad's name, and they responded with "no your wrong my actual daddy's name is daddy".



TERM 1 UPDATES AND REMINDERS:

Help keep our children safe:

As part of our ongoing efforts to ensure the safety and well-being of our children and families, we have noticed that some gates are being left open. We understand that this can happen accidentally, and we want to reassure you that our educators are promptly closing them to ensure the safety of our community.

However, we kindly ask for your cooperation in this matter. Leaving gates open can pose a risk to our children, as it can allow unknown individuals to enter the premises or animals to enter the program.

To help us maintain a safe environment, we kindly request that families using the program use only the Bridge St Entrance (Coded Black Gate, highlighted on the map in RED). Erskineville Public School Teachers are responsible for closing the Car Park gate, however, we will additionally be implementing a lock on the gate next to the bike racks to reduce the risk of potential absconding, or entry. We will add additional signage to remind everyone to keep said gates closed.

If you have any questions, please let us know.



Malcolm st gate locked:

Malcolm Street gates will now remain locked from 3pm till 8:30am the next morning. Please use the Bridge street entry for all pick up and collections.

Permission forms:

An email was sent out regarding permission forms for the following:

>water play
>personal technology
>regular outing
>extra curricular

It has been brought to our attention that not all families have received these, so printed copies have now been left at the parent sign-in desk for your convenience.

Extracurricular forms must be completed for children already enrolled for activities such as:

French
Bricks4kids
Athletics
Band
Coding
Tutoring
Ftc.

If you wish your
Child to
Participate in
Water play
Please ensure spare
Clothes are packed
In your child's bag,
As this may happen
Spontaneously weather permitting.

Educator of the month voting:



